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ARMED ROBBERY
● A bus driver was shot dead in his apartment by suspected armed robbers in Ekeki area, Yenagoa, 

Bayelsa State. A businesswoman was also killed in the raid. According to reports, the robbers cut 
the gate and gained entry into the deceased's apartment, but when the deceased and his children 
noticed a strange noise and attempted to attack the robbers with a matchet, he was overpowered 
and shot three times, while the son ran to hide himself. According to additional reports, the robbers 
also killed a woman in the neighborhood. The State Police Public Relations Officer confirmed the 
incident when contacted.

● On a visibility patrol along the Issele-Azagba/Ogwashi-Uku road in Delta State, Eagle-Net Special 
Squad agents apprehended two suspects with one locally made double barrel pistol and two (2) live 
cartridges concealed in a bag. According to the report, they were apprehended after the police 
intercepted a commercial tricycle following a thorough search. In a statement signed by the Police 
Public Relations Officer, the Delta State Police Command confirmed the report.

● The Rapid Response Squad detained an ex-convict, for traffic robbery in the Ketu area of Lagos 
State. The suspect was apprehended near the Ojota underbridge while attempting to steal a 
motorist's cellphone. He was arrested for stealing a few months ago by the Alapere Police Division 
and sentenced to three months in the Kirikiri Correctional Center. This was revealed in a statement 
signed on Wednesday by the Police Public Relations Officer, Lagos State Police Command.

ASSAULT
● On Wednesday, a 35-year-old man appeared before the Children and Sexual Offences Court in 

Amawbia, Anambra State, for allegedly sexually assaulting a 17-year-old. The accused, who is from 
Aguluezechukwu in Aguata, Anambra state, is charged with nine counts of sexual abuse, unlawful 
assault, stealing, and inflicting physical injury. The accused and others at large sexually abused a 
17-year-old girl by touching and applying pepper to her private part. Sections 495, 258, 255, and 
353 of the Criminal Code CAP 36 Vol. 2 Revised Law of Anambra State 1991 were violated. The 
accused were remanded in police custody by the Chief Magistrate, who also adjourned the case 
until September 21.

BANDITRY
● Terrorists attacked Katun Gida in Idon community of Kajuru local government area of Kaduna State 

on Tuesday night, killing two siblings and kidnapping 13 others. According to a source in Katun 
Gida, the terrorists stormed the community around 11 p.m. and began shooting sporadically. He 
stated, On Tuesday night, between 11 p.m. and 12 a.m., one of my out-stations in Katun Gida was 
attacked, and two of my parishioners were killed during the attack. Thirteen people were kidnapped, 
the majority of whom are members of my church, three of them escaped, the terrorists released a 
man whose wife was sick in order to transport her to the hospital, according to the source.
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BANDITRY
● According to the Kaduna State Commissioner for Internal Security and Home Affairs, troops from 

the Nigerian Army repelled bandits along the Kaduna-Zaria road, killing two. According to the 
commissioner, the troops ambushed and overpowered the bandits while responding to intelligence. 
According to reports, when the bandits entered the area, they set up an ambush and came under 
heavy fire as they were repelled by the troops. As a result, two of the criminals were eliminated. 
The Kaduna State Government was pleased with the feedback and praised the troops for their 
prompt response to intelligence reports.

CULTISM ATTACK
● A patrol team from the Nigeria Police's Warri Area Command apprehended a twenty-year-old 

suspected cultist who was on a vengeance mission for the murder of his elder brother. The suspect, 
an indigene of Jesse town in Ethiope West Local Government Area, Delta State, was also found 
with one locally made cut-to-size double barrel shotgun and four rounds of live cartridges. He was 
riding a commercial tricycle with a bag when the police pulled over and searched him and the bag, 
recovering the items listed above. He was apprehended and taken to Area Command.

KIDNAPPING
● Three suspects in the kidnapping gang suspected of abducting several funeral guests along the 

Benin-Ifon route last weekend have been apprehended by Ondo State Security Agency agents 
codename Amotekun. According to the Amotekun Commander in the state, who spoke while 
parading the three suspects, the suspects were apprehended in their camp between the states of 
Edo and Ondo. The three suspects admitted to the crime but denied involvement in the kidnapping 
of the burial guest, claiming they were solely responsible for providing food and charging phones at 
the camp.

● Three abducted relatives of a Nigeria Security and Civil Defense Corps (NSCDC) officer killed by 
gunmen on Oke Ako road in Ajoni Local Council Development Area, Ekiti State, have been 
released. According to reports, after negotiating, the gunmen who demanded N30 million from the 
family released the three captives in a bush in Ayede-Ekiti, Oye Local Government. The Police 
Public Relations Officer, confirmed their release, saying, the joint operations that include the police 
and other security agents, as well as the Amotekun, not to mention their family members, have 
yielded this positive result. In the meantime, the command is unaware of any ransom payments.

● Gunmen kidnapped the Executive Chairman, Kanke Local Government Area, Plateau State, on 
Wednesday from his home in Kwang, Jos South, Plateau State. The council boss' kidnapping came 
just two days after gunmen kidnapped a traditional ruler in Pinau community, Wase LGA of the 
state. According to a family member, the council chairman's whereabouts were unknown, and the 
victim's wife had been contacted. The Military Information Officer for Operation Safe Haven, on the 
other hand, stated that the taskforce had begun a rescue operation.
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PROTEST ACTION
● 480 people recruited as constabularies into the Nigeria Police Force (NPF) in Osun State took to 

the streets of Osogbo, the state capital, yesterday to protest the nonpayment of 18 months salaries. 
Protesters carrying placards took off from the Oke-fia area of the ancient town after storming the 
popular Olaiya Flyover and chanting various songs to press home their demands. They complained 
that they had not been paid since the end of their training in May 2021. Addressing the protesters, 
Osun State Commissioner of Police ordered them to stop the protest immediately and assured 
them that the relevant authorities would investigate their case.

PUBLIC VIOLENCE AND LOOTING
● Eight teenagers were found guilty of public peace disturbance by a Minna Chief Magistrate Court. 

The presiding Chief Magistrate issued the ruling after they pleaded guilty to the charges brought by 
the police. Previously, the teenagers were arrested in January 2022 for alleged inciting disturbance, 
rioting, armed robbery, and culpable homicide, among other heinous offenses. However, due to the 
gravity of the charges, the Chief Magistrate directed the police to forward their case file to the State 
Ministry of Justice's office of the Director of Public Prosecution (DPP) for legal advice.

SHOOTING (GUNMEN)
● Three police officers were reportedly killed by gunmen in the Enugu State capital's New Haven 

area. According to reports, the incident occurred around 10:30 p.m. on Wednesday night in front of 
a Supermarket at the block bus stop. According to sources, the gunmen, who are believed to be 
armed robbers, stormed the area and engaged the police officers on stop-and-search duty in a gun 
duel. Unfortunately, three police officers were overpowered and killed. According to one of the 
sources, the hoodlums also took their guns.

RTA
● A multiple accident at Iju bridge, along Ota-Idiroko road, Ado-Odo/Ota Local Government Area of 

Ogun State, killed five people and injured one on Wednesday. A tanker carrying diesel, a Toyota 
Camry, a Volkswagen Golf, a tricycle, and a motorcycle were all involved in the crash. According to 
the Public Relations Officer (PRO) of the Ogun State Traffic Compliance and Enforcement Corps 
(TRACE), the tanker driver suffered a brake failure, lost control, and rammed into the affected 
vehicles before falling into a ditch.

BOAT MISHAP
● According to police, four women and a seven-month-old baby died in a boat accident in Jigawa 

State's Guri Local Government Area. The incident occurred less than two weeks after similar 
incidents in the local governments of Miga and Gwaram. The previous two incidents resulted in the 
deaths of seven people. Boat transportation in Jigawa, like in many other parts of Nigeria, is 
unregulated, so operators frequently overload their boats and rarely provide life jackets to 
commuters.
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ABUJA KADUNA TRAIN ATTACK
● According to the Department of State Security Services (DSS), the Abuja-Kaduna train hostage 

negotiator has been apprehended. Following reports that the negotiator had been arrested in 
Egypt, the DSS issued a statement on Wednesday through its spokesperson. According to the 
DSS, his arrest in Egypt was the result of complaints from the Nigerian military and other security 
agencies about some pertinent questions he will have to answer as a person of interest.
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